Department Chairs’ Report 

Committee members present: Dick Borino, Lisa Campbell, Norm Cavanaugh, Angie de Braga, Xunming Du, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Bonnie Hofland, Doug Hogan, Jay Larson, Meachell LaSalle, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Ed Nickel, Mary Swetich, Bill Verbeck

Guests present: Mike McFarlane, Lynn Mahlberg, John Rice, Janice King, Diane Elmore, Julie Byrnes

Department Chairs met on October 10, 2008.   Three items of concern to Faculty Senate were discussed:  
Foundation/Trustees Funding Disbursements:  John Rice reported that the Board of Trustees has awarded additional funding to several GBC programs/departments over the next three years. The decision to assist these areas was based on the strategic plan. Departments along with the vice presidents will make the determination of how the funds will best be spent. Requests for future allocations should be presented to foundation staff.  It was also reported that the foundation will continue to support new programs. 

Academic Advisor Assignment:  The process in which advisors is assigned to faculty was explained by Student Services. A faculty adviser list was distributed to chairs. Departments can contact Julie Byrnes with changes or updates. The recruitment schedule was distributed and faculty were encouraged to participate if schedules permit it. 

Strategic Planning:  A steering committee has been formed to begin work on a six-year strategic plan. Representatives from all aspects of the college are involved. Departments are asked to be engaged in the process. Every department and program should have a mission statement that coincides with the GBC mission statement. Once the mission statement is complete then departmental goals can be set with assessments to follow.  The committee is also working on a vision statement for GBC. Ideas for the vision statement can be forwarded to the appropriate department chair. 
